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Important Dates For Your Diary 

See the back page for important dates. 

Did You Know?  
We had a visitor in school this week who was looking to see how teachers are 
developing the assessment and questioning techniques in the classroom.  The 
learning walk we completed, showed some excellent practice. The Year 9, 11 and 12 
pupils that the visitor spoke to were excellent and very enthusiastic. Well done to all 
of those involved. 
 
Key Stage 4 students went to see an excellent production of Macbeth and the 
reviews showed they thoroughly enjoyed it! Thank you to Mrs Cook and Miss Hagan 
for the opportunity. 
 
Students this week have had college assemblies. The focus this week was on one of 
the student values from their respect charter.  Mr Veal delivered a lovely assembly, 
which was very well received. 
 
Year 11 students have had their first look at the mock exam timetable ready for 
November. Please direct any questions you may have to Miss Fowler. More 
information to follow. 
 
Many year 11 parents attended an event arranged by Miss Kingston about support 
and guidance that they can offer their children during exams.  A really well attended 
event. Thank you for your support. 
 
We have had a visit from the school therapy dog (in training)—a very popular 
addition! 
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We are Lyng Hall - Therapy Dog Shadow 

 

 It is said that owning a dog can significantly 

improve your quality and longevity of life and 

that pets can support our health. 

In one 2019 review published in an American 

Heart Association journal, the authors (led by 

Caroline K. Kramer, MD, PhD) found that dog 

ownership was associated with a 24% risk 

reduction for all-cause mortality compared to 

non-ownership.  

Our dogs are, quite literally, helping us live longer! 

Therapy dogs in schools are known to be calm and ease young 

people experiencing poor mental health.  Here are some cute 

photo’s of Shadow.  He is a 16 month old cockapoo, who is in training 

to become our therapy dog.  In the top picture, he is 8 weeks old.  

The bottom picture is what he 

looks like right now. 

Shadow has just started his 

training, and already has 

become quite a celebrity 

around school.  He loves 

people and his tail never stops 

wagging!  

There will be regular ‘pup’-

dates about Shadow’s 

progress.  If you see him around 

the school, you are welcome to 

say hello. 

Miss Kingston 
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We are Lyng Hall - Black History Month Assembly 

 

 
 

Thank you to Mr Veal for leading the assembly this 

week. These 2 slides capture the essence of our focus. 
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College – Update 

 

 

 

 

 

2ND PLACE  3RD PLACE  1ST PLACE  4TH PLACE  

The order of the colleges currently remains the same, with Griffin strongly in 

the lead however, Pegasus have closed the gap and are very close to knocking 

Centaur down to 3rd place - Watch out Centaur! 

We are very proud of our ‘Top 10’ pupils in each college; whom are illustrating 

an excellent example of behaviour and attitude to learning at Lyng Hall School. 

These pupils have the highest number of ‘positive points’ out of all pupils in 

their college. A huge well done to each and every one of you! It would be 

fantastic to see more names each week of pupils that are earning themselves 

a space in the Top 10—lets see whom gets there next week! 
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College – Dragon 

I am proud to be leader of the Dragon college. I enjoy visiting all the tutor groups each week and 
seeing the faces of smart and engaged students. This year Dragon can win. YOU have the ability 
to make this happen. 
 
Things to think about in order to do your part for Dragon college: 

 
• Be on time (punctuality will increase your learning output 

• Complete your work (you can earn +5 per lesson for this) 

• Show determination, resilience, empathy or responsibility to earn 
postcards (these are worth a fabulous 100 points each!!) 

• Get involved (air your ideas and be a part of school life) 
 

 
I am always interested in students’ ideas for events so if you have any thoughts on how we can 
raise money as a college, please feel free to email me or come and see me. 
 
A big thank you from me to Dragon tutors for making a great start and getting students settled 
quickly into a new routine this year. 
 
Mrs Coletta 

 

 

Dragon tutor boards 
 
Tutor boards are a great way to access information and to display the current achievements of a 
group.  All tutor groups have a college board giving students quick access to information that's 
current and relevant. 
 
There is also a Dragon college display board outside PE that displays some information about 
which staff are in Dragon college and the role models that were chosen by students last year.  

 



Year 11 Dragon students were asked their thoughts on what they felt being kind is 

and why it is important. This was after their college assembly, introducing the re-

spect charter line for the week. Some of those thoughts are displayed below. 
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Year 11 - Mock Exams 
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Did You Know? Support: 

 

LYNG HALL 

SCHOOL 

Your child may be eligible for free school meals 

if you receive certain benefits such as income 

support. Queries can be directed to Coventry 

City Council. Tel: 024768337733 or Email: 

freeschoolmeals@coventry.gov.uk Applications 

can be made through: www.coventry.go.uk/

applyforfreeschoolmeals 

SCHOOL 

To purchase food in the school dining 

room, money must be paid onto 

ParentPay as we are a cashless school. 

Login through: https://

app.parentpay.com/public/client/

security/v2/#/login                                   

If you experience any problems with 

this, please contact your child’s pastoral 

year coordinator. 

TRAVEL 

 If you live more than 2 miles from the school, 

your child may be eligible for a free bus pass. 

For information on how a student would 

qualify for a pass please visit:  

http://www.coventry.gov.uk/schoolbuspasses.  

Applications: www.coventry.gov.uk/

applyforatravelpass  

Queries: Tel: 02476975445 or Email: 
If your child out-grows their 

blazer but it is still in very 

good condition, they may be 

able to swap their blazer for 

a bigger size, if our stock 

allows. 

We accept uniform 

donations.  Please drop 

any items that you no 

longer need or require in 

to school reception. 

UNIFORM 

If you are struggling with the 

cost of items of the uniform,  we 

will do our best to try and help 

you.  Contact your child’s pasto-

ral year coordinator in the first 

instance 

mailto:freeschoolmeals@coventry.gov.uk
https://app.parentpay.com/public/client/security/v2/#/login
https://app.parentpay.com/public/client/security/v2/#/login
https://app.parentpay.com/public/client/security/v2/#/login
http://www.coventry.gov.uk/schoolbuspasses
http://www.coventry.gov.uk/applyforatravelpass
http://www.coventry.gov.uk/applyforatravelpass


School Calendar 
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We Are Lyng Hall 

We have been informed by our pupils that they sometimes out-grow 

their uniform during the year and therefore buy new items.  We 

would like to take the opportunity to ask that any uniform that you 

may be replacing, or not using, is kindly donated to the school.   

The uniform does not have to be in brand new condition but be 

relatively good quality (not ripped or stained) and can include PE kit, 

winter coats, shoes etc. 

Pupils and/or parents can hand the uniform donations into the school 

reception at any point in time throughout the year.  We greatly 

appreciate all donations that have been made previously and any that 

we receive in the future. 

Thank you,  

Miss Gaggini 

Lyng Hall Uniform Donations 

24 October 2023 - Parents’ Evening for Year 10  

Week commencing 06 November 2023—Mock exams for Year 11 

Week commencing 20 November 2023—Mock exams for Post 16  

28 November 2023—Parents’ Evening for Year 11 

12 December 2023—Parents’ Evening for Post 16 


